Please submit the request below to the Common Council at our next meeting. Thank you.

Sandy Weidner Chair, Public Works and Services Committee

We have a chronic safety problem for drivers and students that cross Rapids Dr. This escalates at school start and school end. As the Aldermen of District 6 which encompasses Horlick and District 7 which is across the street we were looking for your help.

The problem is driver and pedestrian safety. We feel a solution could be similar to what Milwaukee did on one of their campuses. They constructed fencing in the middle of the street so the students have no choice bus to walk around the fencing. The street already has a medium, so constructing a fence on the medium would not effect traffic, but improve it. This would reduce traffic congestion and improve safety if we where able to accomplish this. Can you please help with this issue.

--

Best Regards, Patrick Starken RUSD Transportation Supervisor

P (262) 631-7138 F (262) 619-4652